## Reconvened Annual Budget Meeting May 29, 2018

First Selectman George R Temple called the meeting to order at 7:00PM. Town Clerk Margaret A. West-Mainor read the call and return of posting. Moderator Kathy Johnson read the eligibility to vote at a town meeting.

Wayne Johnson Item 1 seconded.

ITEM 1

Shall the Town of Oxford reconvene the Town's Municipal Annual Budget for Fiscal Year 2018 – 2019 for sole purpose of changing the date of the Referendum from Thursday, May 17, 2018 to Thursday, June 07, 2018?

Discussion: Jack Kiley Board of Finance asked if the time for the referendum should be on the motion. Town Clerk Margaret A West-Mainor explained that the day was changing and not the time and that it states in the town charter that all budget referendums are to be held from 6:00AM to 8:00PM.

Town Clerk then discussed the use of the ballots printed for the May 17<sup>th</sup> with First Selectman Temple and Town Counsel. Since we did not have the May 17<sup>th</sup> referendum there were 3000 ballots not used and in the interest of saving the town money we should use these ballots dated May 17<sup>th</sup>. After a short discussion it was decided that these could be used. Margaret would check with the SOS office and as long as they did not see a problem they would be used.

The meeting was recessed at 7:08 PM

Respectfully submitted,

Margaret A West-Mainor

Oxford Town Clerk



## TOWN OF OXFORD

S.B. Church Memorial Town Hall 486 Oxford Road, Oxford, Connecticut 06478-1298

## **RETURN OF POSTING**

I, George R. Temple, First Selectman of the Town of Oxford, hereby certify that I caused a copy of the foregoing Notice of the Annual Budget Town Meeting, bearing the written signatures of two members of the Board of Selectmen, to be posted on the public signpost in the Town on Wednesday, May 23, 2018 and that I caused a copy of said Notice to be published in the Republican-American, a newspaper having a general circulation in the Town of Oxford, in its issue of May 24, 2018.

Dated: May 29, 2018

George R. Temple, Esq. First Selectman

TO THE PERSON OF THE PERSON OF



Margaret West <townclerk@oxford-ct.gov>

Tue, May 29, 2018 at 9:11 PM

## **Budget Referendum**

3 messages

Margaret West <townclerk@oxford-ct.gov>

To: Ted Bromley <Ted.bromley@po.state.ct.us>

Hi Ted

Due to the tornado that hit our town we had to postpone our budget referendum, I printed 3000 scanner ballots that have the the date May 17th on them, the referendum has been rescheduled for June 7th do you see a problem using these ballots on June 7th?

Margaret West Oxford Town Clerk **Bromley, Ted** <Ted.Bromley@ct.gov> To: Margaret West <townclerk@oxford-ct.gov>

Wed, May 30, 2018 at 8:59 AM

I don't. But check with your town attorney

From: Margaret West [mailto:townclerk@oxford-ct.gov]

Sent: Tuesday, May 29, 2018 9:12 PM To: Bromley, Ted <Ted.Bromley@ct.gov>

Subject: Budget Referendum

[Quoted text hidden]

Margaret West <townclerk@oxford-ct.gov>

Wed, May 30, 2018 at 9:04 AM

To: "Bromley, Ted" <Ted.Bromley@ct.gov>

Thanks, I will.

[Quoted text hidden]

https://mail.google.com/mail/ca/u/0/?ui=2&ik=8783a525ec&jsver=-dxVNc9Y02g.en.&cbl=gmail\_fe\_180516.06\_p8&view=pt&q=Ted.Bromley%40ct.gov&qs=true&search=query&th=163b126bdd07cf44&siml=163ae9!